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Board of Supervisors approves $10 Million COVID-19 Hospitals Assistance Program  

Assistance will support local not-for-profit hospitals  

 

Ventura, CA – The County of Ventura Board of Supervisors has unanimously approved a COVID-19 

Hospitals Assistance Program for local not-for-profit hospitals, in the amount of $10 million to be funded 

by the federal Coronavirus Relief Fund, to provide financial support to local hospitals for COVID-19 costs.  

 

“During this extraordinary event, local hospitals have experienced economic hardships and 

unreimbursed costs due to surge preparation, the assistance for COVID patients and loss of business 

from decreases in elective surgeries and emergency room visits,” said County Executive Officer, Mike 

Powers. “The hospitals have also partnered in our effort to care for COVID positive non-acute Long-Term 

Care Facility residents. These efforts have helped our entire community slow the spread of COVID-19. 

They have saved lives and worked tirelessly to serve the community. We hope that this assistance will 

provide relief for their dedicated service.” 

 

In order to mitigate the devastating economic impacts of the COVID-19 public health emergency, the 

Board of Supervisors has approved programs for businesses, renters, seniors and homeless persons by 

utilizing a portion of the $147 million in funding the County received from the federal Coronavirus Relief 

Fund under the CARES Act. The non-for-profit hospital industry is another sector that is in need of 

financial support. These hospitals have been vital partners with the County in addressing the pandemic 

by providing beds and health care for COVID-19 patients.  

 

“I have seen firsthand how State and County governments have worked in harmony with health care 

providers throughout the State. We have together successfully curtailed the spread of COVID more than 

other State’s our size. We have also witnessed unprecedented cooperation,” said Gary Wilde, President 

and CEO of Community Memorial Health System and Chair of the California Hospital Association. 

“Locally, the coordination has been incredible. The assistance program will certainly help our local 

hospitals.” 

 

The funding will be distributed to Community Memorial Hospital, Ojai Valley Community Hospital, St. 

John’s Regional Medical Center, St. John’s Pleasant Valley Hospital and Adventist Health Simi Valley.  

 

https://vimeo.com/469042427/ba067079d0
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“This has been a truly remarkable event in how we have worked together in partnership to support one 

another. We appreciate the coordinated efforts and ongoing support,” said Darren Lee, President & CEO, 

St. John’s Regional Medical Center and St. John’s Pleasant Valley Hospital, Dignity Health.  

 

For more information about COVID-19 response efforts please visit www.venturacountyrecovers.org.  

http://www.venturacountyrecovers.org/

